BOARD MEETING

EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB

AUGUST 10, 2006

Members in Attendance :  Sandy Bodnarek, Cari Christenson, Dawn Gifford, Jane Grabowski, Charlotte Hays, Tammie Hoover, Teresa Johns, Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield, Ronda Scheidt,  Kris Stolba 

Others in Attendance:  Brian Varney, new manager of the Cedar Rapids Ice Arena.

The minutes of the July Board meeting were approved as read.

President Dawn Gifford introduced Brian Varney to the Board.  Brian indicated that he is working on ice schedules and confirmed that the ice availability would be very similar to last seasons in terms of public hours and freestyle sessions.  Brian also advised the the Rough Riders season would be longer this year and that scheduling for the ice show might be impacted.   Brian also said that he hopes to hire a new full time figure skating director in the near future.  The Board encouraged him to broaden his search as necessary to secure a director who can continue to grow the program.  
Officers Reports 
President, Dawn Gifford – Dawn reintroduced the Athletic Grant Program as revised.  There was further discussion of the program and an amount of $2,500  to be available for grants was agreed.  Dawn is to revise the grant application appropriately and put it on the website to be available to eligible skaters.  Grant applications are due September 1st.  
Dawn also was pleased to announce that Victoria Beebout is the new Pre-Juvenile Light National Showcase Champion.

Vice- President – no formal report

Secretary – no formal report

Treasurer, Kris Stolba – Kris provided the following account balances.
 Account Balances As of 7/31/06
 
Checking                          20,781.36
Savings                                 604.85
      Total Accounts            21,386.21
 
Investment                          5,058.85
_______________________________
Total Assets                     26,445.06

Committee Reports

Test Chair, Dawn Gifford reporting for Julie Willard -  There have been problems with the test session scheduled for August 20th because a gold level judge has not been located yet.  We do plan to have a session, but it may be slipped a week if judges can’t be arranged.  
Membership Chair, Teresa Johns – Will be distributing an e-mail list for the club shortly.

Competition, Tammie Hoover – Tammie has the forms for the Future Champion Series for the March Competition and will be submitting them.  She anticipates no problem since we are hosting regionals next year.

Program Development, Charlotte Hays – The summer synchro program will run one additional week to allow for tryouts/team placement.  Drop in skaters will be charged $15.00.  Skaters in the summer program will not be required to pay a fee to try out.  The cost of the additional week will come out of the surplus the program ran for the summer.  Tentative plans for the coming competitive season are to have 2 teams representing the club.  Budgets and plans are under development and will be distributed for review by the board when they are completed.  
New Business
Nancy Krutzfield made a motion, which the board passed,  to prepare emergency cards to be maintained in the club office for skaters who might not have a parent present during all their skating times.  Nancy will put together a card and coordinate the project.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays 
Secretary

